


made on us every year and we have got to meet the demand as much as we can. We have to 
get every dollar we can. It mirrors what we did last year. I think if we only put 0. 7 we couldn't do 
what we did last year and even that wasn't enough. That's why I 100% support it. It is absolutely 
essential, our needs are growing all the time." 

The accompanying media coverage clearly outlines to the community Council's position and 
intentions. Since these articles appeared in the local media, there has been no comment 
forthcoming from the community either directly to Council, through traditional media outlets or 
through social media channels. The matter will be further explored at upcoming Community 
Forums at which residents will be advised on the IPART process for considering the ASV 
application. Information will also be provided via Council's online platforms to give community 
members and opportunity to provide feedback directly to IPART.

Council's current financial benchmarks demonstrate a mixed result with improvements in its 
Operating Performance Ratio, percentage of Outstanding Rates, Unrestricted current Ratio, 
Debts Service Cover and Cash Expense Cover. However, there has been a reduction in 
Council's Own Source Revenue of almost 5% in the four years since the L TFP was adopted2

. 

Balanced against ongoing increases in expenditure, a rate peg of 0. 7% will negatively impact 
Council's result in this particular ratio. To continue to maintain current community service needs, 
Council is required to draw on existing reserves. However, these funds are not limitless. 
Council's DRAFT Budget for 2022/23 - which was calculated on a 0. 7% rate increase - is 
currently in deficit and while approval of Council's Additional Special Variation application will 
assist in reducing this deficit, it is only one of a number of measures required to improve 
Council's financial position. 

In approving the ASV, it is anticipated that the the expected income from rates in 2022-2023 
would be $7,185,421. The cumulative change over five years would be $883,441 or 12.59%. 

Alison Balind 
Director Corporate and Community Services 
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